HARRISON ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT .- 5%

Town/Village of Harrison .-
Alfred F. Sulla, Jr. Municipal Building Michael J. Amodeo, P.E., CFM
1 Heineman Place Town Engineer

Harrison, New York 10528

April 20, 2018

Supervisor Ron Belmont and
Members of Town Board

Town of Harrison

1 Heineman Place

Harrison, New York 10528

Re:  Emergency Storm Drainage Repairs - Beverly Road and Highland Road

Dear Supervisor Belmont and Members of the Town Board:

Due to the intense rains of April 16, 2018, the Beverly Road/Highland Road area experienced flooding which
inundated the Beverly Road roadway and surrounding properties with water. The flood waters made Beverly Road
impassable and filled the lower levels of adjacent homes.

In observing that the flood waters did not recede after the storm and the condition of various drain inlets, it became
apparent that the outlet pipe which runs off-road to a brook was fully obstructed. The existing location of this off-
road pipeline traverses properties of 9 Highland Road and 5 Dorchester Road. Previous experiences and attempts to
maintain this pipeline have been largely unsuccessful and it had become clear that the pipeline had to be excavated in
order to remediate the obstruction(s).

In order to correct each deficiency and make proper connection from the drainage system within Highland/Beverly to
an appropriate outlet, approximately 300 lineal feet of 24-inch pipe and 4 manholes are being installed.

This letter serves as a request to the Town Board to formalize the emergency authorization to hire ELQ Industries to
perform the above referenced work at an estimated cost of $200,000.00.

Further authorization is requested for the Purchasing Department to issue a Purchase Order an amount not to exceed
$200,000.00 payable to ELQ Industries.

Finally, it is requested that the Board identify a funding source for this work.

I will return before the Board at the commencement of the work should additional funding be required.
Respectfullygub

Michael J. Amodeo, P.E., CFM

Town and Village Engineer

MIJA/fmb

Cc:  Maureen MacKenzie, Comptroller
Anthony P. Robinson, Commissioner of Public Works
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